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Distinguished Secretary General, Mr. José Miguel Insulza;
Distinguished secretary of the SIRG, Mr. Alfonso Quiñonez;
National coordinators for the summits process, deputy national coordinators, permanent representatives to the OAS, and delegates representing the member states;
Ladies and gentlemen:
on behalf of his excellency Juan Carlos Varela Rodríguez, President of the Republic of Panama, her excellency Isabel de Saint Malo de Alvarado, Vice President of the Republic of Panama and Minister of Foreign Affairs, and myself, I would like to thank the governments in attendance at this first regular meeting of the Summit of the Americas implementation review group for their presence here today.
Throughout history, and in different circumstances, panama has been the site of many different encounters of a physical, economic, cultural, ethnic, and political nature. 
The Panamanian state is firmly committed to maintaining and strengthening national unity, with consensus, dialogue, and peace, the and it is in a similar fashion that we will behave with the concert of nations: we are and will continue to be a country that seeks out common ground, that backs dialogue and accord, a nation that builds bridges between countries.
It is with that spirit and vocation that panama proudly embraces the seventh Summit of the Americas and, with the commitment of the governments here today and the trust they have deposited in our country for its organization, we are certain that this will not be just another summit, but rather a historic opportunity that will serve as the starting point for continuing to unite our hemisphere and for defining policies that will allow our peoples to prosper.
With great industry and enthusiasm, we have dedicated the past few months to the logistical and substantive preparations for this important event that is to take place on April 10 and 11 of next year and, in the near future, we will be sharing further details as we finalize them with your kind support over the coming months.
Thank you once again for your trust and willingness. Let us embark on this work program so that through a diversity of opinions, consensus, and the contributions of the concert of nations, we can organize the most successful summit ever, to the benefit of our hemisphere.
Thank you very much.
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